
 

February 6, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Bob Bethell, Chairperson 

House Committee on Aging and Long Term Care 

Statehouse, Room 055-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Bethell: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2583 by House Committee on Aging and Long Term 

Care 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2583 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

  HB 2583 would require any offender who is required to register under the Kansas 

Offender Registration Act who is applying for admission to a licensed adult care home to inform 

the home of the offender’s status and to inform the registering law enforcement agency in the 

jurisdiction of the offender’s presence at the adult care home.  Beginning July 1, 2013, the bill 

would require adult care homes to provide any prospective resident or their legal guardian, 

current resident or their legal guardian, and the adult care home employees a written notice of the 

residence or discharge of a registered offender. Finally, the bill would require adult care homes 

to conspicuously post a notice of the KBI website and any internet website sponsored or created 

by the registering law enforcement agency of the county in which the adult care home is located 

for the purpose of locating registered offenders. 

 

 Passage of HB 2583 could have a negligible fiscal effect for adult care homes that are 

required to provide written notifications to employees and residents. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Dave Halferty, Department on Aging 

 Linda Durand, KBI  


